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Trustees Denise Wellons-Glover and Vernon Allen along with Bonike Odegbami and Dr.

Randall Miller made a best practices presentation at the Association of Community

College Trustees Annual Congress on "Why International Students are Attracted to

Community Colleges."
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This week I met with the staff at the Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center– Center for Learning

Technology to review plans for additional District-wide technology services and enhancements through

the Center.  These enhancements include but not limited to, podcasts, digital media production, profes-

sional development training for staff, faculty, students and community members, distance learning inte-

gration through hybrid courses and dual enrollment programs.  Plans for the development of the media

studio were also discussed. 

Center for Learning Technology
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P.A.330 Certification Training

Members of the District Police Authority recently received P. A. 330 certification after completing three

weeks of training at Schoolcraft College. Officers from the 2016 class presented an appreciation award

which was accepted by Chief Darrick Muhammad on behalf of the District.

District 

Police Authority

Best Practices

James Baylor met with the District Police

Authority Security Council to discuss

professionalism and the events at El Centro

Community College in Dallas, Texas.
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The District was represented by Omobonike Odegbami and Dr. Sherry Zylka in China as part of the

Community College International Consortium with the University of Toledo to begin an articulation

agreement between WCCCD and Wuhan Railway Vocational College of Technology in China. 

WCCCD Partners 

with Wuhan Railway Vocational 

College of Technology in China
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Honors Program Students Take Tour of WSU

Kerri Barnett-Novack, Rita Millhench, Yolanda

Russell and WCCCD PTK students attend Wayne

State University’s first annual Phi Theta Kappa

Honors Program Day. 

Lina Warra, Ella Lynch and Zack Kowalski,

Lincoln Park High School (LPHS) College

Advisor held classroom meetings to distribute

important admissions and financial aid

information for LPHS students who have a

desire to attend WCCCD upon graduation. 

New Student Orientation for High School Students

Division of Student Services

Recruitment Outreach

WCCCD had the honor of partnering with

Renaissance High School, Communication and

Media Arts, and Cass Technical High School in

hosting their Senior College and Financial Aid Night. 

Partnerships

Adult Education students of the Considine-

Historic Little Rock Family Life and Education

Center are proudly displaying their WCCCD

pennants to symbolize that they are on track for

educational success.  These students are

completing their GED studies.
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Outreach and 

Partnerships

WCCCD science, technology, engineering

and math (STEM) students completed an

evaluation of their bus tour. The students

discussed Michigan Technological University

and the various STEM programs offered.

Michigan College and 

University Partnership 

WCCCD is proud to partner with the Northend

Community of Detroit.  Area residents received

information from the Department of Elections

and WCCCD.

Financial Aid 

Ellucian Banner 

Cohesive Summit

Staff from the Financial Aid Department attended

the Ellucian Banner Cohesive Summit in Dallas,

TX. This Summit was hosted by experts from

various higher education institutions across the

country and reviewed best practices and new

trends for software to service our students.  

Division of Student Services

Student Executive Council members participated in events across the District this past week. They

attended the University of Michigan - Flint open house at WCCCD's Mary Ellen Stempfle University

Center, the Native American Festival at the Downriver Campus, the opening reception of Maureen

Keast’s art exhibit at the Western Campus and Breaking the Barriers at the Downtown Campus. 

Student Executive Council
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness

What’s Trending in IE: Non-Traditional 

Female STEM Completions

According to the National Science Foundation, women remain underrepresented in the science and

engineering workforce, although to a lesser degree than in the past.  Women represent 29% of the

science and engineering workforce.  In 2016, WCCCD experienced an increase in the percent of

female students obtaining awards in computer information system, engineering, and mechanics and

repair technologies.

Source:http://ngcproject.org/statistics

Below you will find some examples of where females 

who major in STEM are concentrated - 

WCCCD female students earning awards in the selected STEM fields.
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Division of 

Educational Affairs

Adult Learners

In a newly released Pearson Education report

on adult learners ages 25-64, 68% are likely to

enroll in a degree or certificate program in the

next five years. Healthcare, information

technology, and management are the top

growing fields of interest. WCCCD meets the

needs of adult learners by offering programs

such as Anesthesia Technology, Medical

Administrative Specialist, CIS: Application

Developer, Cybersecurity, and Project

Management. 

Michigan Colleges Online (MCO) is an initiative of

the Michigan Community College Association and

the 28 Michigan community colleges. The MCO

manages this website providing a consolidated list-

ing of online courses from all MCO member

colleges and provides a single site to initiate the

enrollment process for students. 

The Learning Resource Centers at
the Eastern and Downriver campuses
conducted a program on “Writing an
A+ Research Paper.”  This program
was intended to help students
improve research techniques, a
proposed flow of the research
process, and where to find resources
and how to search journal databases.

Learning Resource Center 

Distance Learning



50th Faculty Network Roundtable
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Weekly Website

Fast Facts 

Committee

October 16-22,2016

84,959 page views

Average Session Duration

3:31 Minutes  

Top Ten Most 

Viewed Pages 

Homepage

Distance Learning

Academic Programs

Northwest Campus

Faculty and Staff Resources

Academic Schedules

Human Resources

Learning Resource Centers

Student Services 

Downriver Campus 

Top Countries

United States

Canada

Spain

India

Nigeria

Returning Visitors – 66.5%

New Visitors – 33.5%

Devices Used to

Access Website

Desktop – 66.52%

Mobile – 29.70%

Tablets – 3.78%

Tip of the Week:

Keep your browser 

software up-to-date.

The Website Committee convened its weekly

meeting to discuss website update requests and

analyze data and content. 
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Divisions of 

Administration and Finance

and Human Resources 

In order to maintain checks and balances and strong internal controls, the Divisions of Administration

and Finance and Human Resources conducted a comprehensive faculty payroll audit this week.  The

audit is an effective assessment tool which enables us to verify and update payroll records. 

Faculty Payroll Audit
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance

Downtown Campus

Bathroom Renovations

Northwest Campus

Parking Lot

District Office

Equipment Motor 

Replacement
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Administration and Finance
Deferred MaintenanceDistrict Office

Light Replacement

District Office

Elevator 

Modernization Project
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Tech Nite

The Information Technology Institute celebrated a

STEM Symposium – TECH Nite which focused on

technology particularly cyber security.  Angela

Williams, Director, Enterprise Information Security,

and Blue Cross Blue Shield Michigan was the

keynote speaker. 

Information 

Technology Institute



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 21

Intercultural Conversations

Diversity 

and Inclusion

Dr. Fidelis D'Cunha interviewed

Bruce Speedie, a senior citizen

student at the Downriver Campus.

Mr. Speedie says that “he received

a new life direction through the

study of art at WCCCD.” He now

has his own studio at home and

has received recognition for two of

his sculpture pieces on display in

the Downriver community. 

This week’s session celebrated German Heritage Month. Robert Palmer shared on the importance of

humor in creating a positive culture from the book Transformational Conversations. 
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Professional Development

Dr. Letitia Uduma, Mawine, Diggs, and Denise Shannon spent

the weekend at the American Association for Women in

Community Colleges CEO Retreat.  This program provided a

forum for an exchange of ideas centered on leadership as an

inclusive process that supports multiple viewpoints and

empowers women leaders in higher education to succeed and

overcome obstacles. 

Advancing Discussions 

of Higher Education

CharMaine Hines was a featured panelist at an educational

conference held at Michigan State University for the Alliance for

Graduate Education and Professoriate (AGEP).  AGEP is a National

Science Foundation program that supports recruitment, retention, and

graduation of underrepresented, U. S. minorities in doctoral programs

of the natural and social sciences, mathematics, and engineering.
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Michigan Institute for 

Public Safety Education

In the Mail...
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The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

2016 Trends Conference

Building Cybersecurity Workforce 

Terrance Campbell and Dr. John Ray delivered a presentation

at the 2016 TRENDS Conference. This interactive presentation

entitled “Building Cybersecurity Workforce Readiness Capacity:

Beyond the Budget” focused on the people, processes, and technology that WCCCD used to design

and implement its Cybersecurity Program.  

Detroit Public 

Schools Foundation

Champions of Education

Shawna Forbes, DaShonta Simpkins, Tonya

Seegars, Donnell Mason and Will Sampson

represented the District at the 2016 Third Annual

Champions of Education for Detroit Public Schools

Community District (DPSCD).  The program

focused on celebrating the success of DPSCD

students, raising funds to better serve the

students, and honor community and staff

members who are outstanding “Champions of

Education.”:

Workforce Intelligence Network
DaShonta Simpkins and Jason Robinson attended the Workforce

Intelligence Network Opportunity Tech Council Meeting on behalf

of the District.  WCCCD looks forward to collaborating on

information technology training opportunities through the Regional

Training Center.
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The Brown and Juanita C. Ford Art Gallery at the Western Campus hosted the opening of the “It’s

Never Too Late” Art Exhibition with Maureen Keast.  

The Brown and Juanita C. Ford Art Gallery
Western Campus
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Downriver Campus

Native American Festival
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Downtown Campus

Michigan Welfare Rights – 

Know Your Voting Rights

The Michigan Welfare Rights and Detroit-Wayne County ACLU partnered

together on a forum entitled “Know Your Voting Rights.”  Participants

gained valuable information on the history of voting and how their vote

can direct change in the local, state, and national government.

Personal Protection – Domestic Violence Awareness

As part of Domestic Violence Awareness Month, the Detroit Police Department Domestic Violence Unit

hosted an information table.  Students, faculty, staff and community members were given valuable

information on how to prevent and stop domestic violence.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Eastern Campus

Detroit Department of Transportation

The Detroit Department of Transportation (DDOT) met at the

Eastern Campus to discuss logistics for the upcoming DDOT

hiring event. 

WCCCD Students Work Showcased

The Charles H. Wright Museum hosted a group of youth at its “Build Economic

Power through Skilled Trades” seminar. The Eastern Campus showcased it’s

students creative arts from the Welding, Manufacturing Technology and

Product Development Prototyping programs. 

Michigan Department of Transportation

The Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) discussed

the new I-94 Modernization Project beginning in 2018.  Staff at

the Eastern Campus were able to ask questions and give

feedback for issues the campus might foresee. 

Humanities Field Trip

Professor Myron Curenton Humanities 101 students

visited the University of Michigan's Walgreens

Center/Arthur Miller Theater where we they saw

Eugene O'Neill's play "Ah Wilderness."
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

University Partnership

Outreach

The University of Michigan-Flint

hosted its bi-annual open house at the

Mary Ellen Stempfle University

Center.  The Uof M-Flint advisors met

with prospective students and

discussed transfer guides for bachelor

degree programs offered to WCCCD

students.

Student Enrichment

Professor Adwoa Muwzea introduced her HUM 101 students to the world of a fine art auction house  on

their field trip to the DuMouchelles Galleries.   The students observed the galleries collections including

paintings, sculptures, fine art prints, jewelry, carpets, chandeliers and even musical instruments.   
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Western Campus

Electrical Electronics 

Partnership

Mike Dotson, Dr. Frank Dunbar and Diana Rosario met

with representatives from JA Quality Assurance Group.  

Mentoring our Youth

The Western Campus partnered with

Younglife of Belleville to offer a youth

mentoring and leadership workshop

and banquet.  

Community 

Engagement

The Western Campus also hosted a

special meeting of the Belleville and

Ypsilanti chapters of the Kiwanis Club.  

Special Performance

The Western Campus in partnership with the Heinz C. Prechter

Educational and Performing Arts Center and the Belleville Area Chamber

of Commerce hosted a special performance of Lach LaBelle at the annual

Booville Celebration in downtown Belleville.  
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Weekend Memo 1058 -
QUESTION AND ANSWER

What year did Mary Ellen Stempfle

receive the Appreciation Award?

Answer: 2001

QUESTION OF THE WEEK
What was the date of the first District-Wide Conference Day?
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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